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MEETING DATES 

 
Fall Socials: Mark your calendars! 
We hope to see you at one of our campus 
socials. Come out and chat with your 
executive and council members and reconnect 
with colleagues. 
 
Kelowna: McCulloch Station Pub, Friday 
October 2nd, 4-7pm (contact: Joe Hobart) 
 
Salmon Arm: Setters Pub, Monday October 
5th, 5-7pm (contact: Tim Walters) 
 
Penticton: Opus Cafe, Friday October 9th, 6-
8pm (contact: Alan Ilicic) 
 
Vernon: Alexander's Pub, Friday October 16th, 
4-7pm (contact: Jen Hobart) 
 
 

 
 
The Fall General Meeting at the Coast Capri:  
Friday, November 6th ,  5:30 pm.  
 
Council and Executive Meetings 
OCFA Executive meetings are generally held 
once every two weeks. If you would like to 
bring forward a particular item for 
consideration please contact one of your OC 
FA Exec members (see page 2 for the list). 
 

OCFA Council meetings are generally held 
once per month. If you would like to bring 
forward a particular item for consideration 
please contact one of your OCFA Council or 
Exec members (see page 2 for the list). 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 

The Update welcomes letters to the editor. I 
encourage you to write either in response to 
what you read in the newsletter or about 
other Faculty Association matters. Letters to 
the Update do not represent the opinions of 
the editor nor the OCFA Executive or Council. 
Please send letters as e-mail to the Update 
editor Amy Cohen at 
acohen@okanagan.bc.ca.  The preferred 
format is MS-Word. 

DELIVERY OF THE UPDATE 

The Update is now distributed electronically 
as a PDF file by e-mail as well as being 
available on the OCFA webpage at: 
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Campus_and_Co
mmunity/employees/ocfa/update.html Copies 
of the Update are also posted in local campus 
mailrooms.  
 

mailto:acohen@okanagan.bc.ca
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Campus_and_Community/employees/ocfa/update.html
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Campus_and_Community/employees/ocfa/update.html
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Members of OCFA Council and CARC 

2015-2016 

 

 

Service Acknowledgment  

The OCFA would like to thank the following outgoing Executive, Council, and CARC members for 
their service: Norah Bowman, Adrian Fontenla, Sasha Johnston, Melissa Munn, and Erin Radomske. 

    
Executive:  Phone Email 
President Tim Walters 250-718-6387 TWalters@okanagan.bc.ca 

First VP, Chief Steward Rod Watkins 250-718-4161 RPWatkins@okanagan.bc.ca 

Second VP, Bargaining Chair Bob Groves 250-718-6385 BGroves@okanagan.bc.ca 

Treasurer Doug Birtwistle 250-718-4380 DBirtwistle@okanagan.bc.ca 

mailto:RPWatkins@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:BGroves@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:DBirtwistle@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:ACohen@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:MKavangh@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:SJohnson@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:MPowell@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:MMinions@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:BCampbell@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:RMarte@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:JHobart@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:AIlicic@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:JAHobart@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:SWeber@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:RBrown@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:ACohen@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:AMKinnon@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:DWarren@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:BHowes@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:SMansiere@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:TKosowick@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:JLanaway@okanagan.bc.ca
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President's Report  

Tim Walters 

Welcome (or welcome back), everyone. Your OCFA Council had a very busy end to the 2014-2015 
academic year – including hosting an extraordinarily successful FPSE AGM in Kelowna 
(http://www.fpse.ca/about/agm/documents) – followed by a much needed summer break, but all of 
your new representatives are now right back down to business. Please find below an account of our 
various doings in the past weeks and months. We hope to have a chance to connect or reconnect 
with you all at the various socials which begin next week, where we hope you’ll let us buy you 
dinner and a drink or two and introduce you to your new OCFA Council and CARC representatives. If 
we can be of any service to you in the meantime, please don’t hesitate to get in touch.  

Cheers, Tim 

Local: 

- Attended the first Exec, Council, and JCAA meetings of the new academic year, at which we 

discussed: 

o At Exec and Council: 

 How best to handle Chief Steward duties in Rod Watkins’ absence. Absent 

any better alternatives, we agreed that I will act as Chief Steward until the 

end of this semester or at least until Rod returns with the assistance of the 

Exec.  

 

http://www.fpse.ca/about/agm/documents
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 Made arrangements to recognize Fair Employment week 

(http://www.fairemploymentweek.ca/) on October 7th. Term faculty, watch 

for our booth in the Atrium of the e building in Kelowna throughout the day.   

 Finalized planning for each of the campus socials, which are now confirmed 

and scheduled for: 

 Kelowna: McCulloch Station Pub, Friday October 2nd, 4-7 pm 

(contact: Joe Hobart) 

 Salmon Arm: Setters Pub, Monday October 5th, 5-7pm (contact: Tim 

Walters) 

 Penticton: Opus Cafe, Friday October 9th, 6-8pm (contact: Alan Ilicic) 

 Vernon: Alexander's Pub, Friday October 16th, 4-7pm (contact: Jen 

Hobart) 

o At JCAA: 

 OC agreed to split the costs of printing our new collective agreements, 

http://www.fairemploymentweek.ca/
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- Participated in several OC Strategic Plan Task Force meetings at which we worked on 

revising the college’s Mission, Vision and Values statements based on feedback gathered 

from the college community last year. We are now one meeting away from rolling out the 

revised proposals, which will be presented at each campus for further input in the following 

month. 

 

- Met with the OCSU about a since abandoned OCFA election night initiative. 

 

- Attended an uneventful Board of Governor’s meeting. 

 

- Received word from the labour board that the BCGEU Disability Coordinators request to 
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medical leave was approved even without submission of the forms.  If you would like to hear more 
about this at the Fall General Meeting (Friday, Nov 6th at The Capri), please let me know. 

Submitted by Deb Warren / Computer Science / Kelowna Campus / Ext 4389 
OCFA Workplace Health, Safety and Environment Rep 
 
 

Tony Williams’ Memorial & OCFA 
Bursaries 

These are available to family members of all OCFA 
members who are currently enrolled in programming 
at Okanagan College. Selection of award recipients will 
be based on financial need.  Successful applicants will 
be notified within one week of the application 
deadline. 
 

 

Dr. Jackson Katz presents in Kelowna 

On Wednesday, Oct. 7 Katz will present his talk titled “Gender on the Agenda” which will explore 
the socialization of girls and boys in a culture of violence. The talk will take place at the Kelowna 
campus lecture theatre  from 7 to 9 p.m. Advance tickets for the talk are $15 for students, $20 for 
everyone else and $25 at the door.  This event is proudly presented by the Okanagan College 
Faculty Association, the Elizabeth Fry Society of Kelowna, the City of Kelowna and the Rotary Club. 

Completed applications are due in 
the Kelowna Awards office by 

October 30th, and the bursaries 
will be handed out at the Awards 

reception in Kelowna on 
November 19th. 

Labour Humour 

"Do you believe in life after death?" the boss 
asked one of his employees. 

"Yes, Sir." the employee replied. 

"Well, then, that makes everything just fine," 
the boss went on. "After you left early 
yesterday to go to your grandmother's 
funeral, she stopped in to see you." 

 

New Collective Agreement Now Available 

The 2014-2019 Collective Agreement is now 
available on the OCFA’s website: 
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(
Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-
19+OCFA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1  

Hard copies will be available soon! 

https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=4a3d915e8634467e83cdff50f0ab51b5&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ourcommunityleadersforchange.eventbrite.com%2f
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+���׺���FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+���׺���FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+���׺���FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
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Get to Know – Bob Groves 

 

What brought you to your current position of  2nd Vice ʹPresident/Bargaining Chair on the OCFA 
Executive  ? 

BG: I had heard little about the rest of Okanagan College, except by rumour, when I first started 
working here. I wanted to participate to better understand both internal and external relations.  I 
was actually recruited by a member of the OCFA Executive to be the Kelowna representative. Also I 
teach Industrial Relations, so I thought with that background it would be useful for me to see how 
things actually operate.  Also, it is our Association and we should all participate.   

 What's your favourite thing about being on Exec and Council? 
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Favourite quote ever?  

BG: The secret to life is playing a bad hand well. Told to me by my Dad.  

One fact about you that our members might be surprised to know?  

BG: I spend my summers on marathon canoe trips down the rivers of Western Canada and the US.  
This past summer I was canoeing on the San Juan River in Utah and in Alberta.  

Fair Employment Day: October 7th 

As your Non-

https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=4a3d915e8634467e83cdff50f0ab51b5&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.fairemploymentweek.ca%2f
mailto:sweber@okanagan.bc.ca
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Indigenous Education Protocol for Colleges and Institutes  

The signatory institution agrees to:  

1. Commit to making Indigenous education a priority.  

2. Ensure governance structures recognize and respect Indigenous peoples.  

3. Implement intellectual and cultural traditions of Indigenous peoples through curriculum and learning 
approaches relevant to learners and communities.  

4. Support students and employees to increase understanding and reciprocity among Indigenous and non-
Indigenous peoples.  

5. Commit to increasing the number of Indigenous employees with ongoing appointments, throughout the 
institution, including Indigenous senior administrators. 

 6. Establish Indigenous-centred holistic services and learning environments for learner success.  

7. Build relationships and be accountable to Indigenous communities in support of self-determination through 

education, training and applied research. 

https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=4a3d915e8634467e83cdff50f0ab51b5&URL=http%3a%2f%2fglobalnews.ca%2fnews%2f2240395%2ffirst-nations-culture-at-okanagan-college%2f
http://www.vernonmorningstar.com/community/329979511.htm
http://www.vernonmorningstar.com/community/329979511.htm
http://www.collegesinstitutes.ca/the-issues/indigenous-learners/approaches-and-exemplary-practices-to-guide-implementation/
http://www.collegesinstitutes.ca/the-issues/indigenous-learners/approaches-and-exemplary-practices-to-guide-implementation/
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Last year, a small group was formed open to all AFP Faculty called the AFP Research Hub.  This 
group is interested in facilitating and promoting research activities in Arts and Arts-related 
disciplines at Okanagan College.    

Some of the initiatives of the past year include:   

The creation of an Arts Research Hub section on the Arts website, which includes stories of research 
interests from 4 of our Faculty--Hannah Calder, Raluca Fratiloiu, Linda Elmose and Donna-Leigh 
Goodman. http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Programs/Areas_of_Study/arts/AFP_Research_Hub.html 

The site also includes a comprehensive list of research activities and publications: 
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Programs/Areas_of_Study/arts/AFP_Research_Hub/AFP_Projects.html,  

A Research Opportunities page that lists recent and upcoming events and funding opportunities for 
AFP Faculty: 
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Programs/Areas_of_Study/arts/AFP_Research_Hub/Research_Opportuni

ties.html   

I have also spent some time in the past year meeting with and discussing the 'place' and direction of 
research at the College with a selection of members of the leadership team, and shared the 
meeting notes with the group.  If anyone is interested in participating in the Research Hub group, all 
are welcome to get in touch with me.  We are particularly interested in gathering research stories 
from AFP faculty, assembling resources on the site, and just getting together to talk about research 
at the College and the direction and activities of the group.  New employees with publications or 
projects they would like to profile please contact me and I can post these on the site. 

Rosalind Warner, PhD 
Chair, Department of Political Science 
rwarner@okanagan.bc.ca  
 

Okanaganvotes.ca 

The Library has prepared an online resource guide 

https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=4a3d915e8634467e83cdff50f0ab51b5&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.okanagan.bc.ca%2f���׺���%2fAreas_of_Study%2farts%2fAFP_Research_Hub.html
https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=4a3d915e8634467e83cdff50f0ab51b5&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.okanagan.bc.ca%2f���׺���%2fAreas_of_Study%2farts%2fAFP_Research_Hub%2fAFP_Projects.html
https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=4a3d915e8634467e83cdff50f0ab51b5&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.okanagan.bc.ca%2f���׺���%2fAreas_of_Study%2farts%2fAFP_Research_Hub%2fResearch_Opportunities.html
https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=4a3d915e8634467e83cdff50f0ab51b5&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.okanagan.bc.ca%2f���׺���%2fAreas_of_Study%2farts%2fAFP_Research_Hub%2fResearch_Opportunities.html
mailto:rwarner@okanagan.bc.ca
http://www.okanaganvotes.ca/
https://votecompass.cbc.ca/
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 Above: OCFA President Tim Walters with outgoing FPSE President Cindy Oliver 


